

Report of the Clubs Representative to SSMU Legislative Council November 11, 2021

Me

- My name's Hussain, I use he/him pronouns. I'm a U3 in International Development.
- Involved with the TMA, departmental student associations.
- You can reach me at <u>clubsrep1@ssmu.ca</u> if you have suggestions/feedback.

Clubs Committee

- We've held three meetings so far this year, on October 22, 2021, October 29, 2021, and November 5, 2021.
 - We've extended our weekly clubs committee meetings to 1.5 hours this year to get through more applications.
 - Implemented a new voting form to speed up the process.
 - Overall, proceeding much faster than previous years.
 - Discussed student group processes (club status applications, sanctions, etc.).
 - o Reviewed interim status and full status applications and several constitutional amendments.
 - Most are being approved.

Constituent Feedback

- Clubs gave positive feedback regarding SSMU trainings and the flexibility afforded to clubs to make them up if they missed the initial dates.
- Clubs were understandably very frustrated with the failure of Activities Night 1 (discussed in earlier councils).
- Activities Night 2.0 much better, in-person.
 - o Initial technological difficulties for virtual tabling resolved.
 - Issues remain with lack of popularity due to off-campus venue (down from 3,000 attendees pre-pandemic)
 - Lessons for Winter 2022 Activites Night

You can send feedback to me at <u>clubsrep1@ssmu.ca</u> or to my colleague Nadia at <u>clubsrep2@ssmu.ca</u>. Also please feel free to let clubs know about us!

Respectfully Submitted,

Hussain Awan clubsrep1@ssmu.ca



Office of the Clubs Representatives

Tel: (514) 398-6800 | Fax: (514) 398-7490 | clubsrep1@ssmu.ca 3600 McTavish St., Suite 1200, Montréal, QC, H3A 0G3 Located on Haudenosaunee and Anishinaabe, traditional territories

Clubs Representative to Legislative Council Students' Society of McGill University